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Sheri Waddell
North West Area Planning Team

Development Control Department

London Borough of Camden

Town Hall

Argyle Street

London WC1H 8EQ
14th March 2008
Dear Ms. Waddell
Kilburn Grange Children’s Centre, NW3 -

External Shade Canopy Structure
Please find attached our electronic planning application for an external canopy for Kilburn Grange Children’s Centre. A building owned and operated by London Borough of Camden. This is an existing 2 storey building which we designed, in 2005. And to which was recently added a first floor extension in 2007, which has now been completed. The Centre would like to install a canopy structure in the front external play areas for the building, in order to provide much-needed shade in summer and protection from rain in bad weather for the nursery children and babies playing in these front areas.  
The proposed structure is to be a tensile fabric canopy supported on angled timber posts, which will incorporate seating at the base. The area of the Canopy is approx. 5m x 5m, and height will vary from 2-3m. Please find attached our proposed plans and elevations; we have also enclosed photographs of similar structures produced by the specialist installation firm, for your general information. Please note that the size of the precedent example shown in the photographs is larger than what we are proposing, but gives a useful idea of the ‘look’ of the structure.

The canopy is to be a contemporary-looking structure, in keeping with the building itself, with natural timber finish to the posts to tie in visually with the timber cladding to the building first floor.  We have sized the canopy to provide a useful area of shade for the 2 front play areas, while keeping the height low enough, and central in plan within the garden space, so that it does not compete with the building or appear over-bearing from the street.  The area of external play space is not significantly affected, however of course the usable area in hot or wet weather will be much improved by this addition. Please note as this application is on behalf of the London Borough of Camden, no planning fee is enclosed.
We trust this is sufficient for your need. Please do not hesitate to get in touch if you have any queries.

Yours sincerely
Hugo Braddick

Cc 
Fiona Dixon, LB Camden, by email

Carol-Lyness Barr, KGCC, by email
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